
 
 

Independence Charter School 
Board of Trustees Special Meeting Minutes 

February 5, 2015 
8:30a.m. 

 
Board Members Present: Mike Barsanti (via phone), Susanna Greenberg (via phone), Krista 
Pfeiffer, Gloria Shabazz 
 
Board Member(s) Absent:  Rashidah Andrews, George Awad, Rebecca Clothey, Brigitte 
Daniel, Barbara Dundon, John Eagen, Tre Johnson, Sheila Simmons, Elsie Stern, Claiborne 
Taylor, Gregory Turlington, Dana Twyman 
 
Others Present: Thomas Scheid, CEO;  Kristen Long, Odamis Fernandez-Sheinbaum, Student 
Achievement & Testing Coordinator and 21st Century Coordinator; Jenny Hoedeman-Eiteljorg, 
Family & Community Partnerships Liaison; Megan Steelman, Compliance Manager 
 
Call to Order 
Gloria called the meeting to order at 8:33a.m.  
 
Public Comment 
There were no public comments.   
 
Response to School Reform Commission’s Request for an Extension in Making New 
Charter School Approval Decisions 
Gloria explained that this special meeting has been called for the purpose of making a decision 
regarding ICS’s signing waivers in regard to the deadline for the School Reform Commission 
making decisions on our two new charter applications.  She read the resolution: 
Be it resolved that the Independence Charter School Board of Trustees hereby approves to delay 
the decision to sign until on or before February 20, 2015 the request from the School Reform 
Commission’s Charter School Office waiver agreements for both ICS West and Independence 
Charter High School to extend the School Reform Commission’s deadline for new charter 
approval decisions to up to June 1, 2015. 
 
Krista moved the resolution; Mike seconded.  Gloria noted that we have received eleven (11) 
board member proxy ballots in favor of the proposed resolution, but want to give the opportunity 
for discussion.  Gloria summarized that on Friday (2/6) Tom (and administrators from all the 
places that submitted new charter applications) received a request from the School Reform 
Commission (SRC) to have waivers signed to allow the SRC to have until June 1, 2015, instead 
of February 21, 2015 to make decisions about approving or denying applications.   She added 
that the news release late yesterday regarding the Philadelphia Schools Partnership (PSP) 
offering $25 million toward offsetting additional charter seats in order to allow the SRC to make 
their decisions based on the merits of the applications, without having to consider the cost to the 
School District of Philadelphia, has added a new dimension to the request to sign the waivers.  
Krista stated that she is conflicted about the decision and that it seems we’re being asked to sign 
on to PSP’s lobbying efforts.  She noted there is a lot of information to take into consideration.  
Gloria stated that she doesn’t disagree, but that she feels better about it since PSP’s press release 
late yesterday regarding their acknowledging that the decision is up to the SRC.  Gloria stated 
that at next week’s regular board meeting, there will be time for a full discussion and that today’s 
resolution is just saying that we’re delaying the signing decision.  Tom added that this whole 
application process has had short deadlines, which we have met.  He said that we are only asking 
for fifteen days, as opposed to the three and a half business days that we were given.  He 
clarified that the charter reps that met with PSP on Tuesday agreed they want to work with the 



School District and the SRC, but feel these funds are significant.  He said the “line in the sand” 
that has been discussed is in regard to schools with SPP scores of 70 or higher.  Gloria stated that 
she’s not sure how she feels about PSP’s money in this decision-making process.  Tom said that 
when the group met with PSP on Tuesday, PSP advocated for the group agree on a decision on 
signing or not signing the waivers.  The charter administrators were all in agreement that they 
needed time to meet with their boards, since it is a board decision.  Krista asked what the next 
step would be for ICS.  Gloria said that the board will have a robust discussion at next week’s 
scheduled board meeting.  She added that our legal counsel cautioned that if our applications 
would be turned down and we decide to appeal, that process can take a long time, so that needs 
to be considered also.  Tom clarified that in addition to the appeal option, we would have the 
option of resubmitting our applications after making corrections that the SRC requested.  If we 
would go with that option, we would want to do it as soon as possible after being disapproved in 
case anything would change with the window of opportunity for new charters. Gloria added that 
Tom will contact the School District to indicate what our board is considering in regard to the 
request for the waiver.  Tom added that we are just asking for a little more time for our board to 
make an informed decision.  Gloria stated that she understands that the SRC may need more 
time, but they’ve asked for a 3-month extension without much explanation.  Mike stated that he 
feels ICS’s response is balanced in light of the fact that the SRC is legally bound to make a 
decision within 75 days of the beginning of the application process.  Susanna stated that since 
this PSP funding offer news has just broken, it is a lot of new information to consider.  Tom 
added that three or four charters got a personal call from SRC member Bill Green; ICS did not 
receive a call.  The consensus of the group that met with PSP on Tuesday is that all who 
submitted applications should be informed.  Tom added that as always, ICS’s response was 
unique to ICS.  Gloria stated that we want to support the charter school community, but we also 
want to keep our independence.  Tom said he feels we need to stand up for our opportunity to 
serve more Philadelphia students.   
 
Gloria asked for those present to vote; Mike, Susanna and Gloria voted in favor; Krista 
abstained.  There were eleven (11) proxy votes in favor of the resolution; the motion passed.   
 
Krista asked if PSP is planning another meeting; Tom said the charter operators are hoping for a 
meeting with the SRC.  Tom also noted that the funds being offered by PSP are separate from 
funds that can be applied for by individual schools.   
 
Gloria adjourned the meeting at 9:13a.m. 
 

Independence Charter School 
February 5, 2015 

Resolutions 
 

ADOPTED 
 

Waiver Request 
Be it resolved that the Independence Charter School Board of Trustees hereby approves to delay 
the decision to sign until on or before February 20, 2015 the request from the School Reform 
Commission’s Charter School Office waiver agreements for both ICS West and Independence 
Charter High School to extend the School Reform Commission’s deadline for new charter 
approval decisions to up to June 1, 2015. 
 
 

Resolutions DEFEATED: None 

Resolutions TABLED: None 


